




put down roots and integrated into the community to the point that the cost of moving 
and loosing the workforce and building else where is extra-ordinary and insurmountable. 
When they next move, they are ready to strike out on their own and continue to grow 
within the Northumberland community.  

	 This is the roadmap. Oat & Mill is currently tracking through the stages and one 
of the three Northumberland jobs I mentioned that we are hiring for is a Production 
Manager.  

	 There are many other companies making this scale of investment in the 
community. If the OAFVC closes, Oat & Mill like the other 80 companies who invest and 
spend at Northumberland businesses, will be forced to either shut down, or move their 
manufacturing jobs and investments to other counties before they have the chance to 
put down roots. 

We ask the counsel to support manufacturing in Northumberland county by supporting 
manufacturing companies and keeping the OAFVC funded.  

Sincerely, 

Candace Tierney 
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